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OFFICIAL 

Old Murray Bridge Refurbishment Project 

Temporary bridge closure 
 

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) is undertaking major refurbishment works 
on the Old Murray Bridge. 

To enable works to be undertaken safely and efficiently, a full bridge closure will occur between 8am and 
3pm on Sunday, 24 September 2023 to prepare the bridge for reopening to two-way traffic. The project 
will have completed all works on the top of the bridge and there will be no more bridge closures or 
traffic restrictions required due to the refurbishment works. 

During the temporary scheduled bridge closure, detours will be via the 
Swanport Bridge. Please see the ‘Detour routes for temporary bridge 
closures’ map included in this notice. 

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through 
the area. On-bridge access will be maintained for pedestrians and cyclists 
during this closure. Signage will be in place to direct pedestrians and 
cyclists on the bridge. 

For safety reasons, the existing temporary restrictions to pedestrian and 
cyclist access underneath the bridge will continue until Sunday, 24 September at 3pm. Signage is in place to 
direct pedestrians and cyclists to alternative access and/or detours until then. 

Access to local businesses and residences in the area will be maintained at all times. Please continue to 
support local businesses. 

Link SA services will be affected during the temporary bridge closure and some delays may be experienced. 
For further information regarding any changes to bus stops, routes and timetables please see signage on bus 
stops or visit www.linksa.com.au  

Delays are expected so please plan ahead, allow extra travel time and take extra care when workers are on 
site. Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.  

Access for emergency services vehicles will be maintained at all times during this closure. During this bridge 
closure, access for emergency services vehicles will be managed by the on-site traffic controller as required. 

The project is expected to be completed in early 2024, weather permitting. 

The Department appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken.  

Please see details below to register for project updates: 

• call 1300 794 880 

• visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/oldmurraybridge                                     

• email dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au 

 

 

Kind regards 

 

Old Murray Bridge Refurbishment Project Team 

#20645303 

Please come and join us 

on the bridge from 10am 

until 1pm on Sunday, 24 

September to celebrate the 

re-opening of the bridge. 

Click here for more 

information. 

http://www.linksa.com.au/
http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/oldmurraybridge
mailto:dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au
https://dit.sa.gov.au/?a=1277164
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